
  

 

          September 2108 

    

   Dear Friends of The Ministry Center- 

  

  Jesus declared that the kingdom of God is here, that His kingdom would never 
end and that it would stand forever. Daniel saw many things about God’s kingdom and even saw into 
the eternal kingdom through dreams, visions, and other revelations. Every other kingdom will be 
consumed, broken in pieces and eventually destroyed by God Himself. Don’t be fooled or deceived by 
anyone or anything. Our Master, Lord of Lords, King of Kings and Almighty God is right now fulfilling 
every promise and prophesy in the Word of God concerning His Kingdom.  
 I write this newsletter with the full expectation that everyone who reads it will be encouraged 
 to become a Holy Spirit-filled, love-filled, compassion-filled, faith-filled vessel of the Lord Jesus Christ.  
 Luke 21:36 declares that we should be watching and praying always in these last days. Do you 
sense a new urging to be personally obedient to the voice of our shepherd the Lord Jesus Christ? We are 
all individual members of one body and each part is so important to the complete fulfillment of the last 
day promises of God. 
 What is here and what is coming will deceive or even destroy us if we are not prepared and 
ready. I keep hearing the word over and over “prepare…prepare…”. Only as we are in unity and in 
oneness will we understand what it will take and what the Holy Spirit’s guidance is for us. Our towns, 
cities, regions, nation, and even the whole world will feel the effect of the travail, groaning, and birth 
pangs that are coming upon us. Endurance and patient persistence will be needed in these days 
to overcome the world, the flesh (selfishness) and the devil, God’s enemy and ours. 
 What should our response be to the will of God and the absolute commands of the Lord Jesus 
Christ? I am writing to you with the desire of God’s heart in mind. The love of God is the most powerful 
place and position to live in, and faith in Jesus goes hand in hand with His love. Being a humble son and 
daughter and being a faithful servant will be the evidence of the presence of God in all our lives. 
So, run your race, finish you course, fight a good fight, keep the faith and as Hebrews 12:1-4 
states, always look to Jesus. 
 
 In February 2019, my next assignment will begin in the Carolinas and will finish in July in San 
Diego, CA. Along with many others, God has called me to pray for this nation—for the greatest 
outpouring of His Spirit, the greatest harvest and to prepare for the second coming of our Lord (Heb. 
9:28). We will be persecuted, resisted, opposed and some even martyred, but we will see the glory of 
God. In October, I will be giving more details about my upcoming Southern Cities Prayer Walk.  I believe 
God has revealed that the theme of this walk is to declare Open Heavens for the Final Harvest 
 (Acts 2:1-47, John 1:51, Mt. 4:19). We are in the kingdom of God and the King of the kingdom will finish 
what He started, and every scripture will be fulfilled in God’s timing (Phil. 2:1-15, Num. 23:19, Heb. 6:13-
20, 2 Cor. 1:20-21). 
 
 

 



As we prepare for this momentous walk, would you consider partnering with us through prayer 
and financial support? Many of you followed our National Cross Walk journey in 2014 and we thank you 
for your tremendous prayer covering, financial support and encouragement throughout our journey. We 
couldn’t have done it without you! If you would like to hear more about what God has laid on my heart 
for this 2019 Southern Cities Prayer Walk, I would be happy to share more with you personally, and with 
your church or small group. Please contact me at 717-799-8192 or theministrycenter02@gmail.com. 
God bless you as you serve Him faithfully! 
 
Please follow our preparations for this journey on our web site- theministrycenteronline.org. Monetary 
gifts can be given through our web site or sent via mail to The Ministry Center PO Box 62 Manheim, PA 
17545. 
 
 

 

 
A day with my friends in Chambersburg where we prayed, shared, worshipped, 

and were encouraged by our Lord Jesus in our callings and giftings. 
 

 
 

Believers and leaders met for a day in Juniata County. God’s presence was real and we experienced 
grace and strength to continue to love God and Obey His Word. 

 
The grace of the Lord Jesus be with you all- 

Calvin and Stephanie Greiner and The Ministry Center Board 
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